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Pine Mountain Lake Aviation Meeting 

 

HOLIDAY PARTY! 

 
 Saturday, December 2 – 6:00 pm 

McGowan Hangar 
 

PARTY TIME!! 

The annual holiday party for Pine Mountain Lake Aviation Association is coming soon.  An invitation will 

be coming to YOU in the U.S. mail.  Please watch for it.   
 
Also included will be the renewal application for 2018.  If you renew before the end of 2017, renewal cost 
is $20.  If you wait, it goes up to $25 for the year. 
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President’s Letter – by Bonnie Ritchie 
 
Big thanks to our speakers this month, Marle Hewett, Wayne Handley and Ed Peters and to all our 

Veterans. 

 
As we head into the Thanksgiving holiday I have a lot of PMLAA volunteers to be thankful for. First of all, 

I am so thankful we have been able to use the McGowen hangar all year. Thanks also to two key folks who 

are retiring from their positions at the end of this year: Karen Appleby who has been managing our 

member roster for the past five years and Ken Helling who has managed Display Day. Thanks to Phil 

Hickerson for his A/V support and Ed Peters for logistics. There are so many more people who help with 

setup and teardown each week, sell 50/50 raffle tickets, clean the tablecloths and volunteer so much time 

and energy to make all our events so fun. 

 

I hope to see you all at the Holiday Party in December! 
 

Party – Party – Party – Party – Party - Party 

 

PMLAA Scholarship Awarded to Joshua Skelley  
 
Josh Skelley of Groveland was awarded $500 PMLAA Scholarship toward college tuition.  He is a senior at 

Tioga High School.   Josh wants to learn everything about aviation, how to build and fly airplanes.  His goal 

is to get a B.A. in aeronautics and get his pilot’s license, then to fly commercial, cargo, or join the Air Force.  

Josh was sponsored by Steve and Sandy DeRodeff.  He plans to attend Embry-Riddle Aeronautical 

University in Arizona and the scholarship money will be paid directly to the university. 

   

PMLAA has awarded three scholarships in 2017.  T.J. Moyle of Sonora was awarded a PMLAA Scholarship 

in Q2 for ground school.  Clint Cargile of Pacific Grove received the Q3 award for ground school.    

 

PMLAA Scholarships are awarded quarterly to qualified applicants seeking assistance with educational 

interests in aviation or STEM (science, technology, engineering, and math).  Applicants must be sponsored 

by a PMLAA member, but do not need to be a PMLAA member.  Applicants can be of any age.  Preference 

is given to locals, but that is a guideline not a requirement.  Amounts vary up to $500.  See any PMLAA 

Board member for details. 
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Where the Money Goes – by Janet Gregory 
 
Have you ever wondered where the PMLAA money goes?  First, PMLAA is a “social club” (501 c7 in IRS 

terminology) and more than half (56%) of our spending goes to support the monthly meetings (food, bar, 

entertainment, and meeting supplies).  Next, PMLAA exists to promote aviation interests and that 

accounts for about a third of our spending (Airport Day, Airport Display Day, volunteer projects, and 

scholarships). The remainder goes for administrative support (supplies, storage, and postage). 

 

PMLAA is a not-for-profit organization, so our aim is to break even 

each year.  Our income comes from contributions you make at our 

monthly meetings (60%), dues (21%), and PMLAA activities (18%).  

Dues have not increased in over than ten years and will be going 

from $20/year to $25/year in 2018.  Still a bargain!  Get your 2018 

membership in before 12/31/2017 and it’s still only $20 per 

family membership! 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to be the PMLAA Treasurer in 2016 

and 2017.  One contribution I am pleased to have made to PMLAA 

during my tenure as your Treasurer was to establish our tax status 

with the IRS and State of California without penalty.  Each PMLAA 

Board position can only hold office for two years, so I am “retiring” 

at the end of this year, handing the role to Greg Triplett. 

 

Thanks for a Great EAA Year – by Ed Gregory   
 
Our local EAA Chapter 1337 partners with PMLAA to bring aviation to life in Pine Mountain Lake (E45), 

Groveland, Columbia (O22), and Sonora. 2017 was a great year for all of us.  Thanks to everyone for 

their participation and support.     

 

• Young Eagles at E45 in September and O22 in April flew 72 kids and 6 adults (bald eagles) 

• E45 Beautification got the VASIs painted (Leon L & Ed G), taxiway markings painted (Allen C, 

Leon L & Ed G), visitor parking Ts painted (Allen C), and the wind T painted (Wayne H) 

• E45 Service Improvements got the oil dump cleaned (Mike G), the airport office locked and 

cleaned (County), and relocate tie-downs to make fuel island more accessible (County) 

• Fly Out to McClellan Airport (MCC)  Museum for the amazing DaVinci exhibit (Mike G) 

• AOPA Rusty Pilot Seminar in May had 45 rusty and not-so-rusty pilots attend.  Combined effort 

of PML Aero Club (Bob H’s idea), PMLAA, and EAA 

• Event Support for Columbia’s Father’s Day Fly-In and PML Airport Day (everyone!) 

 

We have a vibrant and active aviation community.  Thank you to everyone for pitching in to keep our 

airport safe, well maintained, and fun.  The EAA Chapter 1337 Board is Ed Gregory (Pres), Rob Compton 

(VP), Allen Craig (Treas), Mike Gustafson (Sec’y), and Directors: Wayne Handley, Leon Liebster and Ed 

Sunday.  Please join us as a member or a willing participant, we welcome all your support. 
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Social Corner – by Danielle Coelho 
 

Next month is our Holiday Party.  Seating is  limited so be  sure to send  in for  tickets as soon as you get 

the party invite in the mail. It will be held at the McGowan hangar on Saturday night, December 2, 2017 

at 6 PM. 

 

A tri- tip/rosemary chicken dinner will be served along with rice pilaf, garden salad, butter and rolls. There 

will be dancing to “Homegrown,” a local, favorite band. Tickets are $28 for members, $35 for guests. 
 
We will be accepting unwrapped toys or gifts for children at the party.  (See guidelines on next page) 

 

 
 
So let’s put on our favorite party attire and dancing shoes! Looking forward to seeing everyone there! 
 
Until then, I’d like to wish everyone A Very Happy Thanksgiving! 

 

 

 

 

Gift Suggestions for ages 0 - 17: 

• Puzzles, Legos, Sporting Items/Equipment, Star Wars, Disney, Despicable Me, Star Trek, Socks, 

hats/scarves/gloves, age-appropriate DVDs 

Important: 

Please - No gift certificates or gift cards, no watches (kids use their phones), no books (donated by 

Friends of Groveland Library) and no clothing (too hard to match sizes).  Please do not wrap the gifts. If 

you purchase an item requiring batteries, please provide the appropriate number of batteries of the 

correct size.  Thanks so much!! 
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2018 PMLAA Calendars For Sale – $10 each 
 
Get yours at the December meeting or contact Janet Gregory to reserve one or two or three...  
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Radio Rumors “Say Again” 
• Buzz Buggy: The October issue of Smithsonian’s Air & Space Magazine features an article and 

cover photo of Buzz Buggy.  Thanks the efforts of Larry Jobe and the Flying Tigers Historical 

Organization an important piece of aviation history is now preserved in Guilin, China at the 

Flying Tigers Museum.  Thank you Larry for presenting to PMLAA in June. Here’s a link to the 

article: https://www.airspacemag.com/history-of-flight/once-more-over-the-hump-180964763/  

• PMLAA Membership:  We ended the year with 196 members!  

o 17 member families did not renew (9%) 

o 172 members renewed (90% of the 190 members in 2016) 

o 24 new members, here are some of the most recent 

� John & Michelle Camp of Groveland 

� Leanne Anderson & Gary DeMattei of Danville 

� Jeff & Kerry Landon of Lancaster 

� Joe & Ann Sobczak of Groveland 

� Larry Struck & Linda Monahan of Groveland 

� John & Diane Weisenburger of Groveland 

• Wind T: Hooray! We can finally see the wind-T again on downwind!  Thank you Wayne Handley 

and the other painting elves for bringing it to life.  

• PMLAA 2018 Calendars: Only 18 calendars left, first-come-first-served.  Get one at the 

December meeting or contact Janet Gregory to reserve yours.  Great price of $10.00 will stay in 

effect until all 18 are sold.  

• Holiday Party Invitations: Mark your calendar for Saturday, December 2nd and the PMLAA 

holiday party.  Invitations will be mailed directly to your home, you should receive them by 

November 13th.  Pay your dues by 12/31/2017 and it’s $20, still a bargain, but dues are going up 

to $25 per family membership in 2018.    

• TCAA Meeting: The November TCAA (Tuolumne County Airport Advisory) committee meeting 

was cancelled with no policy issues to review. Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, December 

11th at 11:00am.  Ed Gregory and Steve Martin are E45 TCAA representatives. 

Aviation Calendar  
 

November 18 – E45 Airport Display Day 

23 – Thanksgiving 

December 2 – PMLAA Holiday Party 6:00 

12 – Hanukkah 

16 – E45 Airport Display Day (weather permitting) 

25 – Christmas 

January No PMLAA Meeting in January 

1- New Year’s Day 

15 – Martin Luther King Jr. Day 

20 – E45 Airport Display Day (date may change in 2018) 
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2017 Meeting Calendar 
Date Program Time & Location 
   
December 2 Holiday Party 6:00PM- McGowan Hanger 
January No meeting  

 
BOARD OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEE CHAIRS – 2017 

OFFICERS   COMMITTEE CHAIRS   
President, Bonnie Ritchey 650 996-

6274 
 Property, Ed Peters 962-6267 

VP, Airport Affairs, Steve deRodeff 962-5997  Multimedia, Phil Hickerson 962-6714 
VP, Social Affairs, Danielle Coelho 831 601-

7328 
 Membrshp/Rostr, Karen Appleby 962-4549 

Secretary, Susie Williams 962-6922  Airports Manager, Benedict Stuth 533-5685 
Treasurer, Janet Gregory 962-5061  Display Day Coord., Ken Helling 962-7597 
   Safety, various contributors  
   Newsletter, Nikki Grimes 666-0141 
   Webmaster, Jeremy Zawodny 408-685-5936 

 
 
 
 
McGowan’s hangar is on the north taxiway about half way between the intersection crossing the 

runway and runway 9 

 

 
McGowan's Hangar 
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Novel based on Pino Lella's experiences in Italy during WWII 

Books available from Mike Lella.  Signed by Pino Lella.  Call Mike – phone number in PMLAA roster. 


